
 

  

 

NOTICE: Improvements are coming to Velmar Downs Park! 
 
The City of Vaughan is making improvements to Velmar Downs Park (30 Velmar Dr.), including 
renewing the playground, renovating the basketball court and adding a new shade structure.  
 
Work is scheduled to begin in September and is expected to be completed in spring 2026, subject 
to site and weather conditions. 
 
To safely complete the work, the basketball court and playground will be temporarily closed during 
construction. The tennis courts will remain open and accessible. Signs and barriers will be in 
place to guide visitors. 
 
For more information, visit vaughan.ca/Parks. 
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For more information, please contact Service Vaughan at 905-832-2281. For after-hours, please 
call the dispatch office at 905-832-2281 and press 0. 


